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LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS 

 

 
No 01 – Dredging works on the River Taff and deposition in Cardiff Bay 
 
Mariners are advised that dredging works in the vicinity of Castle and Taff’s Mead water bus 
stop on the River Taff is due to commence on Monday 10th February. 
 
During the dredging works the support vessel will be in operation towing barges between the 
dredge site and the deposition area in the Bay. The vessel will display lights and shapes in 
accordance with the International Regulations for the Prevention of Collisions at Sea. 
  
The deposition area in the Bay is marked by four special marks (Yellow buoys). The barges and 
towing vessel may be stationary for extended periods whilst depositing spoil. 
 
Mariners are requested to keep well clear of the vessels associated with the dredging 
and clear of the deposition area.  
 
Mariners should note that navigation upstream of Penarth Road Bridge will be restricted 

whilst the dredging is in progress. 
 

 
 

Notices Cancelled     
 
No 12 of 2024 – Cardiff Head of the Taff – Sunday 20th October 2024 
 
Notices Remaining in Force  
 
No.14 of 2020 – PYW timetable Pilot scheme 
No 04 of 2021 - Notice of Discontinuance of Aids to Navigation – Cardiff Barrage Approach 
Channel Sector Light and Taff Crossing Viaduct Upstream and Downstream lighted beacons 
No 07 of 2021 – Paddle craft transit route between River Taff and River Ely 
No 08 of 2021 – Water Ski Pilot Scheme / Zone 
 
 

Harbour Master, Cardiff Bay 
4th February 2025 

 

Queen Alexandra House, Cargo Rd, Cardiff, CF10 4LY 
Barrage Control Tel No: 029 2070 0234, VHF18  

Mariners are reminded that CCTV is in operation at the Barrage for operational and health and safety 
reasons. All CCTV images and VHF transmissions are recorded. 


